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Health Care Center (Anthony House and Darlington House) Protocol: 
 

1) No visitors are allowed in the health center at this time unless considered a 
compassionate care giver and a resident is at end of life 

2) We have cancelled all Health Center outings with the life enrichment department 
until further notice  

3) We are restricting all volunteer services at this time, as well as all performances 
and programs led by outside presenters that come into the health center 

4) Life Enrichment programming is facilitated as follows:  
a. Life Enrichment and Wellness staff are providing 1:1 resident programing 
b. We have programming on resident’s TV’s on our internal channel all day 

long 
c. Life Enrichment staff are making activity packets of puzzles, trivia, facts 

and other things for residents to do 
d. Wellness and Life Enrichment are offering small group programming while 

maintaining all recommended protocols with social distancing and staff 
and residents wear masks 

e. Life Enrichment and Wellness are working on conducting hallway 
programming so that residents can participate from their doorways 

f. Staff are working on getting residents out and about daily while 
maintaining the required social distancing recommendations from other 
residents  

5) We continue to refrain from congregate dining as much as possible currently. 
a. Residents are being served meals in their private rooms   
b. Residents that need more assistance and oversight with dining are served 

meals in dining rooms maintaining six or more feet apart to eat 
c. Staff are assisting residents with meal selection daily 

6) The physician and/or Nurse Practitioner continue daily rounds (Monday – Friday) 
and are addressing medical needs for all residents as needed 

a. They remain on call for our staff 24/7 
b. They will refrain from hands on examination unless needed at this time 

 



7) Physicians from outside of Foxdale have begun to see residents at Foxdale 
following our protocols when coming into the health center 

8) Health Care Nursing Staff are continuing to complete all laboratory needs  
 

If families are interested in finding more ways to connect with their loved ones at this 
time, they can write letters, send pictures, send emails, and/or use online apps to 
connect (i.e. words with friends, skype, facetime, etc.).  If interested in connecting via 
video conferencing technologies, please contact Jeannine Shade in the Life Enrichment 
department at 814-272-2202. 
 
Many thanks, 
Meg Clouser, Shelly Bacon, and DeAnna Calderwood 


